






RHSO report for AGM 2021 

 

Welcome everyone and thank you for coming to the Rivers Heritage Site and Orchard AGM. 

 

This is the Chairman report for 2021. 

We started the year in another lockdown and Covid restrictions continued throughout the 

year. We were able to carry on with the maintenance of the orchard of which you will hear 

more from Adrienne’s report. 

A lot of volunteer time and energy was spent looking after the membranes at the expense 

of other work that needed doing. Because of this we are now looking into other methods of 

protecting the trees. We also need to look at the sustainability of the methods we use e.g., 

plastic membrane or wood chip. 

The group welcomed new members during the year, and we thank them for joining the 

group. That also raises another issue of the sustainability of the group. We need more of the 

members to take on some extra responsibilities, i.e., first aid training, pruning training. We 

need to look to the future and the best way we can keep going, some of us aren’t getting 

any younger! Please always spread the word the more the merrier. 

Apple Day was held in October and was open to the public this year. Even though it rained 

all day we had a good steady turn out of helpers from the community. The apples are then 

taken to a juicing company, and we have 847 bottles of juice this year. 

The juice is sold throughout the year at ‘Full of Beans’, a shop in Sawbridgeworth. The 

volunteers also run stalls through the year at the ‘Scarecrow Festival’ and in Bell St car park. 

A Wassail was held this year after not being able to do so last year. I think everyone agrees 

that it is a very popular event with approximately 150 people attending. This is technically 

the start of the Orchards year as we bless the trees for a good harvest. 

 

I would finally like to thank everyone for all their hard work in keeping the orchard a very 

special place going and thriving, and also to all the committee members for all the hard 

work they put in. Hopefully next year we can hold the AGM in person and raise a glass. 

Ruth Buckmaster Chair 

 


